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Investigative Activity:  Case Opening   

Activity Date:    6/7/2022    

Activity Location:  2280 Stelzer Road, Columbus, OH 43215   

Authoring Agent:  SA John Butterworth   

 

Narrative: 

On Tuesday, June 07, 2022, at approximately 2010 hours, the Ohio Bureau of Criminal 

Investigation (BCI) was requested by Sgt. Billy Duffer of the Franklin County Sheriff’s Office (FCSO) 

to conduct an independent investigation of the facts and circumstances surrounding an officer-

involved shooting which occurred in the area of 2280 Stelzer Road, Columbus OH, 43215. BCI 

Special Agent John Butterworth (SA Butterworth) responded to assist, arriving at approximately 

2210 hours. Also responding from the BCI Special Investigations Unit were Special Agents Matt 

Collins, David Wieging, and Todd Fortner. Additionally, the BCI Crime Scene Unit was requested 

to process the scene by documenting and collecting pertinent evidence.  

The shooting incident involved a subject, Pozz Adrian Striblin, and members of the Franklin 

County Sheriff’s Office. The incident resulted in the death of Striblin. 

A copy of the request for assistance letter is attached to this investigative report. 
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John Butterworth

From: Minerd, Jr., Richard D. <rdminerd@franklincountyohio.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, June 8, 2022 12:18 PM
To: John Butterworth
Cc: Baldwin, Dallas L.; Smith, Earl O.; Martin, Mary J.
Subject: Request for Investigation - Officer Involved Shooting - 2280 Stelzer Rd.

Special Agent Butterworth, 
 
Last evening around 7:00pm, deputies from the Franklin County Sheriff’s Office were executing a warrant arrest on an 
individual identified as Pozz Adrian Striblin.  The warrant was issued through the Franklin County Municipal Court for an 
F-3 Failure to Verify Address.  Deputies followed Mr. Striblin to the lot of the Sunoco at 2280 Stelzer Rd.  There a 
confrontation ensued and gun shots were fired causing the death of Mr. Striblin.  None of the deputies suffered 
significant injuries as a result. 
 
After consultation with Sheriff Dallas Baldwin, it was decided to request the assistance of Ohio BCI as the lead 
investigative agency.  We appreciate you and your staff’s help, and please let this written correspondence serve as said 
official request to do so. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Chief Deputy Rick Minerd, MBA 

 

Criminal Investigations Division 
410 S. High St   
Columbus, OH 43215 
Direct: 614-525-3308 
Cell: 614-989-2218 

https://sheriff.franklincountyohio.gov   
 

     
 

 




